
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Newsletter #9    21 June 2018  

FROM THE PRINCIPALS 
SCHOOL SURVEY 
Once every two years the school is required to formally 
seek feedback from its school community. This year we are 
conducting three surveys that will provide us with feedback 
from our parents, staff and students. 
The information that is gathered through the survey is used 
by the leadership team and the School Board to guide 
future directions and practices. Some survey information is 
also automatically collected by both the State and National 
Education Departments.  
The survey is anonymous and can be completed through 
the following link. We thank you in anticipation of your 
involvement and feedback. 
https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/fCkx9DCL 
 

TAX DEDUCTIBLE BUILDING FUND 
Did you know Mosman Park Primary School has a tax 

deductible Building Fund? 
At our recent P&C and School Board meetings, we 
discussed renewing our commitment to providing our 
student and school community with an enclosed multi-
purpose assembly area.  As our school population continues 
to grow it is apparent that our current undercover area is 
not suitable for the purposes that we need. Our last big 
school - community project was the Nature Play area. We 
would now like to start planning and fundraising for a new 
project that will enclose and improve our current assembly 
area. It is expected that the final facility may cost up to 
$250,000. 
One way of raising some of these funds is through our tax-
deductible School Building Fund. Donations to this fund can 
be made through the following bank account 

Mosman Park Primary School 
ANZ – St Quentin Avenue, Claremont 

Acct – 016-281 3408 80825 

Please remember to include your name with the deposit so 
that we can provide you with a registered tax receipt. All 
donations welcome! 
 

Alison Robb and Monique Smith 
PRINCIPALS 
 

MOSMAN PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL 
SCHOOL WEBSITE – QR CODE 

By hovering over this code with your device, 
you will be directed to the school website. 
New information is added to the website 
weekly. 

ASSEMBLY 
The final assembly for Term 2 will be held on Friday, 29

th
 

June at 8.50am.  Mrs Lund and Ms Williams Year 3 class will 
present the assembly and we encourage everyone to 
attend. 
 

MERIT CERTIFICATES 
Congratulations to each of our students who were awarded 
certificates at our last assembly. 
 

Pre 
Primary 

Elizabeth Franklyn, Phoebe Wall, 
Mila Lawrence, Imogen Cole 

PP/Year 1 Elin Lowe, Izaiyah Thorne 

Year 1 Ethan Dillon, Rose Waldeck, Yuki Sakamoto 

Year 1/2 Lucy Winnall, Dom Phillips 

Year 2 Lincoln Percy, Saki Shimizu, 
Rhys Vine, Tilly Lidbury 

Year 3 Rachel Ball, Elise Kelley, Angus McLean, 
Jessica Lalor 

Year 4 Oliver Yates, Sophia Tiamzon, Benj Williams, 
Violet Davis-Rohr, Stella Mitchell-Bathgate 

Year 5/ 6 Dylan Kerrigan, Hugo Bray, Neva Barker, 
Azaylia Van Veen, Jeneva Turner, 
Alex Camarda 

TERM 2 ENDS, TERM 3 COMMENCES 

Term 2 concludes on Friday, 29
th

 June at 3.10pm.  
Term 3 commences for students on TUESDAY, 17

TH
 JULY 

2018 and staff commence with a School Development Day 
on Monday, 16

th
 July.  Enjoy a safe and happy school 

holiday break.  

Mosman Park Primary 
mosmanpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
P: 9384 6667 F: 9385 3393 A: 91 Victoria Street Mosman Park 6012 
www.mosmanparkps.wa.edu.au 
 

School for Deaf Children 
mosmanpark.sfdc@education.wa.edu.au 
 P: 9384 2088      SMS only: 0437 412 975 

www.mosmanparkschoolfordeafchildren.wa.edu.au 
 

 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/fCkx9DCL
http://www.mosmanparkps.wa.edu.au/
http://www.mosmanparkschoolfordeafchildren.wa.edu.au/


 

APPLICATION FOR KINDERGARTEN AND 
PRE PRIMARY 2019 
The Kindergarten application process concludes the first 
Friday of Term 3 (20 July) and enrolment packs will be sent 
to successful families mid Term 3. 

To enter Kindergarten next year, your child must turn 4 by 
30 June 2019.  Please note that families are only permitted 
to apply to one state government primary school.  

Kindergarten application forms are available from the 
school office. Pre Primary application forms are also 
required now. 
 

BOONDERU SCHOOL MUSIC PROGRAM 
Boonderu is a music and engagement program that began 
four years ago in Roebourne, and has been working with 
students at MPPS since mid 2017. 

At Boonderu we believe in 
the power of music as 
therapy, to communicate, 
encourage learning and help 
focus and channel peoples 
thoughts and feelings.  

It is one of the few activities 
that stimulate the entire 
brain. 

We spend time with students in our little space in the 
undercroft on Wednesday and Thursday afternoons. 

Mr Campbell, assisted by other Boonderu staff, offers 
students tuition in guitar, ukulele, drums or keyboards, as 
well as simply enjoying music and jamming along to popular 
songs, and our own creations too. 

Students always have a lot of fun in their Boonderu sessions 
and are working towards a performance piece, which we 
look forward to sharing with the school and community 
later in the year.  

OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS 
Holidays are nearly upon us and students 
are welcome to borrow library books over 
the break and do lots of reading.  
Unfortunately students will not be able to 
borrow  if they have overdue books so, 
time to go a-hunting under the bed, 
behind the cupboard or in your brother’s 
bedroom and find those missing books!  

INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY COMPETITION 
Mosman Park Primary School competed in the Claremont 
Regional Sporting Schools Group Cross Country 
Competition on Thursday, 14

th
 June. The weather was 

superb, ideal for fast running. Our cross country team had 
been training hard in the months prior to the competition 
and we were victorious as a result. Mosman Park Primary 
School was the cross country champions of 2018.    

Congratulations everyone and thank you to Mr Geoff Davey 
and his band of helpers. 
 

 
 

KINDERGARTEN ORIENTATION SESSION 
As part of the Mosman Park 
Primary School Kindergarten 
Orientation Program, all parents 
and their Pre-Kindy children are 
invited to the next story time 
and play session tomorrow 
Friday, 22

nd
 June from 9.30 – 

10.30am.  

Our Kindy teacher Denise 
Barnett will read “Whoever You Are” by Mem Fox.   

Future sessions are 10
th

 August, 7
th

 September and 2
nd

 
November. 

PERFORMING ARTS NEWS 
Well done to the stand out class for week 7, Room 8 for 
their lovely behaviour, great keyboard playing and dynamic 
spy moves. 

The Year 5/6 classes have been working hard creating short 
films based on instructions on How to ?. They are learning 
to use the program “IMovie” to edit, adding titles, sound 
effects, adjusting light and sound, crop and paste to 
enhance their work. We will be moving into the exciting 
world of music technology next term.  

 



 

LIGHTNING CARNIVAL 
The annual interschool lightning carnival will be held next 
Wednesday 27

th
 June 2018 at College Park, Claremont for 

students from Years 4 - 6. 

Parents are welcome and encouraged to come and cheer 
their children along. 

INTERSCHOOL SPORT 
Interschool fixture – Mosman Park V Freshwater Bay on 
Friday, 8

th
 June 2018. Students from Freshwater Bay 

Primary School came to Mosman Park to play an 
interschool fixture in the sports A.F.L., netball, hockey and 
soccer. The children were very excited to play as our last 
fixture was cancelled due to poor weather. Some superb 
games were conducted and the results of the fixture were: 
Netball A: 18 - 5 win 
Netball B: 5 - 3 win 
Netball C: 3 - 8 loss 
Soccer A: 1 - 6 loss 
Soccer B: 2 - 7 loss 
Hockey A: 2 - 7 loss 
Hockey B: 3 - 3 draw 
A.F.L.:  51 - 22 win   

 

 

 

 

 

 
The next interschool fixture is to be held on Friday, 22

nd
 

June V Cottesloe. The students have been advised of the 
location where they will play. 

P&C NEWS 
Please refer to the separate attachment with the 
newsletter email for P&C News. Please also find an 
attachment for a Winter Wine offer from Grace Farm. 
Hannah Adams, P&C President 
 

JUMP ROPE – JUMP OFF DAY 
Are you jumping for joy? Jumping for fitness? Jumping for 
your heart? The Jump Rope for Heart 'Jump Off Day' is on 
Thursday 28th June for PP to Year 6 students. Each class will 
come down for a session of skipping through the day. 

If your child would like to fundraise, a fundraising form has 
been sent home and there are great prizes to be won. 
Fundraising online is the easiest way for everyone to 
fundraise.  Parents you may have to help your child setup 
their own page! All fundraising needs to be completed by 
Week 4, Term 3. Any questions, please contact your 
teacher or Mr Ong. 

BUDDY CLASS GARDEN PLANTING 
Mrs Martin's 5/6 class and Mrs A-P's PP/1 class had lots of 
fun in the Garden on Friday 15th June! We planted snow 
peas, parsley, basil, watercress and a potato! Thanks so 
much to Patrick Croci for his help.  
 

 
 

THREE BILLY GOATS GRUFF – ROOM 8 
Room 8 performed their own rendition of the Three Billy 
Goats Gruff to their families at the end of the day on 
Wednesday. They were extremely excited to show the 
audience that they had memorised such a long story using 
AUSLAN signing (and a few signs of their own)! It was a very 
confident and expressive performance. 
 

 
 

 
 



 

AQWA EXCURSION 
On Tuesday 19

th
 June Rooms 8, 9 and EC3 spent the 

morning at AQWA.  Everyone had lots of fun and enjoyed 
all of the aquariums.  Luckily not all of the students were 
eaten by the crocodile! 

 
 
DOGGIE DOO IN THE SCHOOL GROUNDS 
Recently a number of the younger students have come 
back into the classroom after recess and 
lunch with doggie doo on their shoes. 
Thankfully they are smart enough to 
work out what to do once they notice it, 
rather than just leave it there!  

We urge all dog owners to step up to 
their responsibility and not leave the 
school grounds in a mess – PLEASE bag it 
and bin it.  
 
 

 

 

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

The Beginners Netball skills training was 
well attended over 6 weeks by 16 girls who 
learnt the basic skills of Netball. They 

enjoyed a mini game last Thursday at 
their windup and received a certificate 
of achievement each with photos of 
‘The West Coast Fever’ team on the 

back.  
If you would like your child to take the next step or try out 
the game of Netball and have an interest for a program like 
the Suncorp NetSetGo fun, it is a safe, social and active 
program for girls and boys aged 5-10. It gives kids of all 
abilities a positive introduction to netball and teaches them 
the basic skills of the sport through games, activities and 
drills over 8 week 1 hourly sessions.  Please let the school 
know or if you would like more information, please get in 
contact with Jason Heard via email on 
Jason.Heard@netballwa.com.au or on 9380 3720. 

I am on leave until Monday 6th August. Experiential 
Learning will return in Week 5.  Rainbows will continue next 
term, Breakfast Club and Homework club both continue 
uninterrupted.  While I am away, if you have a need for 
pastoral care, please contact YouthCARE on 9376 5000.  

A date for your Diary … August 9th – NAIDOC 
Day, Please feel free to come along and see 
Indigenous culture in Dance and Music and much 

more from lunchtime onwards.  

Blessings, Rhonda Miller, YouthCARE School Chaplain 
M: 0403 523 066 E: rhondam@youthcare.org.au 

CANTEEN ROSTERS 
Each class is responsible to fill any vacant shifts the week 
they are rostered on for Bake, Donate & Volunteer. 
 

 

We strongly urge any parents that haven’t done a canteen 
shift to volunteer just 2 hours of their time once or twice a 
year. That’s all it takes! A lot of parents take it in turns to 
mind their friend’s kids so they can do a shift each. 
Grandparents, relatives and carers are all welcome.  

Please sign up for a shift at http://signup.com/go/afMFbmH 

The Canteen provides funds to the school to help operate 
programs like Artist in Residence, Scope IT and resources 
for each class. 

Please contact Jeanie Moullin mppsrosters@gmail.com  for 
more information. 

CANTEEN 
Thanks everyone for helping to make the canteen run so 
smoothly this term despite one oven! The new oven will be 
installed on Monday, 25

th
 June so we will be able to do 

amazing things again.  Thanks to Glenda for facilitating this. 
 
After consultation with Canteen Assoc. WA, we have added 
a full cream milk option to the menu and will change 
donated cheese to full fat as well.  

In addition we are adding GF toasties to the menu with a 
small additional cost. 

We have also been offering free celery and carrots sticks on 
the counter at lunchtime which kids are enjoying! 

Please continue to roster yourselves on for a canteen shift 
to avoid an unnecessary closure.  

Don’t forget to check drawers for cash before banking as 
have had substantial amounts found days later. 

Have a great holiday! 

Maz Johnston, Canteen Coordinator  
 
 

Friday 29
th

 June Year 5/6 Ms Martin 

Class rep: Eloise Beer/Robin Romero 

8:30-11:15am 11:10-1:30pm 

VOLUNTEER NEEDED VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

VOLUNTEER NEEDED VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

VOLUNTEER NEEDED VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

10:00-12:30pm Shift VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

TERM 3 

 
Friday 20

th
 July Year 4 Mr Ong 

Class rep: Jess Bennett/Sal Mitchell-Bathgate 

8:30- 11:15am 11:10- 1:30pm 

Andreia Anthony VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

VOLUNTEER NEEDED VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

VOLUNTEER NEEDED VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

10:00-12:30pm Shift VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

mailto:Jason.Heard@netballwa.com.au
mailto:rhondam@youthcare.org.au
http://signup.com/go/afMFbmH
mailto:mppsrosters@gmail.com

